Written by Gallupsun Staff Friday, 20 March 2020 06:45

Due to the COVID-19 outbreak and the effort to "flatten the curve" to help stem its spread, most events on the Gallup Sun Community Calendar have been canceled.

Octavia Fellin Public Library (115 W. Hill Ave.) and the Children's Library (200 W. Aztec Ave., have shut down and all of their events have been canceled.

The library is providing a form with a QR code to request items for check-out.

Cibola General Hospital and Cibola Family Health Center, will postpone all events until further notice for the safety of the community.

Through April 5 the Gallup Small Business Development Center office at UNM Gallup is closed. Staff will be available by email: cjarvison@unm.edu and jlee04@unm.edu

Gallup Solar which usually hosts free community classes and presentations about all things solar on Wednesdays from 6 pm to 8 pm at 113 E. Logan will not hold a meeting March 25.

All Rockin J Reawakenings public events are canceled through April 5. They are still available by email/phone/etc for VSO assistance, and Canine Compadres support. In person support, if necessary, may be arranged. You may contact them at: reawakeningsinc@gmail.com

City of Gallup March 26 Community Providers meeting is canceled. The April 30 meeting may also be canceled (updates forthcoming).

There is no school at GMCS between March 13 and April 3. The Student Support Center will be closed due to the Emergency Declaration from Governor Lujan Grisham. All sites will receive extensive cleaning on April 2-3, so facilities are ready to re-open on April 6.

Community Calendar March 20 - March 26, 2020

following ways:

Written by Gallupsun Staff Friday, 20 March 2020 06:45 The following facilities are closed until further notice. Facility staff are on-call: · El Morro Theatre and Events Center · Red Rock Park Convention Center · Aquatic Center · Gallup Senior Center (Meals are available on drive-thru or delivery capacity. Transportation is limited to doctor-recommended appointments. Call (505)722-4740 for more information. · Cecil Garcia Fitness Center (March rates will be prorated and all future billing is suspended until the facility reopens.) · Larry Brian Mitchell Recreation Center · Harold Runnels Athletic Complex The City of Gallup Customer Care area at 110 W Aztec will be closed to the public. No in-person payment will be accepted at this site. You may pay your utility payments in the

1. Drop money orders or checks in our outside drop box at 110 W. Aztec

2/4

Written by Gallupsun Staff
Friday, 20 March 2020 06:45

2. Call the automated billing line at (505) 726-4218

3. Access your account online for new customer applications and bill payment at utilities.gallupnm.gov

4. Mail payments to City of Gallup Utilities, PO Box 1400, Gallup NM 87305

For the safety and security of all employees, all guests to City Hall and the Gallup Joint Utilities facilities must visit the security desk at 110 W. Aztec Avenue.

Guests will be required to use hand sanitizer upon arrival and security will contact the appropriate department. If the department is available, security personnel will escort you to that

OPEN

department.

The following facilities will remain open until further notice but all organized events, league play, and tournaments are postponed until further notice:

- · Ford Canyon Fields
- · Sports Complex
- · Tony Dorsett Football Field
- · Fox Run Golf Course (All tee times, range ball purchases, and golf cart reservations must be

Community Calendar March 20 – March 26, 2020 Written by Gallupsun Staff Friday, 20 March 2020 06:45 reserved through foxrunnm.com or by calling (505) 863-9224.) The Pro Shop is closed until further notice.) · Rehoboth McKinley Medical Center's hotline is (505) 236-1074. · Gallup Indian Medical Center's hotline is: (505) 726-5897. · For additional information on the City of Gallup's responses to COVID-19 visit www.gallupnm.gov · For further information about the State of New Mexico Health Department's response and actions, visit cv.nmhealth.org. · For information from CDC on the national and international outbreak, preventative measures and more visit www.cdc.gov • The Office of the Governor has set up a coronavirus hotline and is encouraging individuals who are sick to call it for a pre-assessment prior to heading to their healthcare provider. That

number is (855) 600-3453. To read the governor's Public Health Order, visit

· Please call (505) 863-1254 for more information about available City services.

The City would also like to remind citizens to share information with individuals who do not use

https://nmhealth.org/publication/view/help/5668/

the internet.

4/4